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Following are the Board of Trustees Key Messages from the Board Meeting 
held on Tuesday, March 21, 2017. 
 

 
 
1)  The Board of Trustees approved the first reading of a new Board Policy, Healthy School 

Communities and Workplaces.  Following is the link to view this policy.  
http://tinyurl.com/kdyl2nv 

 
 
 
2)  The Board of Trustees approved the Ten Year Facility Plan / Three Year Capital Plan which 

is due for submission to Alberta Education on April 1, 2017.  Livingstone Range School 
Division engaged FWBA Architects in the prior year to review the schools within the division 
by community with their findings and recommendations.  To view this documents please use 
the following link.  http://tinyurl.com/kxnujf4 

 
 
 
3)  Kathy Charchun, Principal of Stavely School presented the schools' Annual Results Report 

and Three Year Plan to the Board of Trustees.  Mrs. Charchun noted the school is unique, a 
family school, where everyone knows everyone, and an area where parents and 
grandparents also grew up and went to school in Stavely.  They live by, The Child, Learning, 
and Having Fun Getting There!  Mrs. Charchun reviewed their climbing enrollment, staffing, 
their many celebrations, school activities and programs at the school.  She also reviewed 
the school data; the accountability pillar, and results from both the Provincial Achievement 
Tests and from Tell Them From Me Survey.  Mrs. Charchun also reviewed the school goals 
and their strategies and resources to meet them.   

 
 The Stavely School Annual Education Report is located on our division website.  Please use 

the following link to review their report 
      http://tinyurl.com/mvfarnf 

 
 


